
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING – April 25, 2022 

 
  

Members Present:   Michele Cormier, Paul A. Jadis, John Turner 
   Paul Cormier, Robert LeClerc 

Kevin Rousseau, Linda Dupont 
 

The meeting began at 7:00 PM  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
Linda Dupont informed the board; she would have the first tax warrant at the May 9th meeting 
for the board to review and sign. 
 
Paul Cormier gave a report on the Alternative Energy Committee.  The committee consist of 
Paul Cormier, Yvonne Jenkins, Rick Umiker, Cathy Mc Dowell and Melissa Elander.  The 
committee met on April 26 and plan on meeting with Solar Companies regarding possible sites 
that solar panels can be placed.  They are reviewing energy saving strategies in town buildings.  
They also plan on scheduling a public meeting this summer, to include summer residents. 
 
The board reviewed, approved and signed one demolition permit and four building permits. 
 
  04-22 David & Doreen Roy  Shed 
  05-22 Robert & Joyce Leclerc Gazebo 
  D06-22 Louise Cote   Demo front step 
  07-22 Louise Cote   Replace Front Stoop 
  08-22 David Scalley   Portable Car Port 
 
The board reviewed and approved an All-Veterans Tax Credit and an annual submission of a 
PA-48 Farm Structures & Land Under Farm Structures Assessment. 
 
Durand Road:  Paul Jadis drew up a letter to be sent to Sharon Penney regarding a turn-a-round loca-
tion at the east end of Durand Road. Michele Cormier received correspondence from Edith Tucker 
and the Cutter Family requesting information prior to the public meeting in June. 
 

Approved 



North Country Council:  Michele Cormier attended a meeting focusing on grants.  There are grants 
available for the Scenic By-ways that could possibly be used for sanitary waste stations at the Appa-
lachia Trail Parking on US Route 2. 
 
Michele Cormier informed the board of an application available to request the dangerous Randolph 
Hill Road intersection to US Route 2 to be addressed in the NH-DOT ten-year plan.  She has reviewed 
the file of letters from residents and the latest accident; damaging the Grand View Cabins sign.  This 
information will be included with the application. 
 
The Town of Gorham has sent another letter regarding a new five-year PILoT contract.  Michele 
Cormier will draft a response to include the 2021 payment that has not been received. 
 
Paul Jadis updated the board on the progress of the Town’s website.  He will be contacting our ex-
isting web master and sign the contract with the new webmaster.  Paul is also speaking with Jesse 
Daniels, who will be taking over the town’s mowing needs. 
 
Kevin Rousseau reported to the board, a tree had blown over on Valley Road last week.  He noticed 
the tree in the road while plowing and moved it out of the road.  A resident had called complaining 
that the tree was not removed.  Valley Road being a State-owned Road is the responsibility of the NH 
DOT, the town is responsible for plowing only.  Also, a resident on Durand Road had cut trees close 
to the road and left the fallen tree and brush in the ditch line close to the road.  Letters will be sent to 
the resident on Valley Road and Durand Road. 
 
Paul Jadis discovered a fraudulent site offering on-line payments to the Town of Randolph.  Notice 
was posted on the Town’s Facebook Page and in the Monthly Blizzard.  Michele Cormier moved to 
have Anne Kenison, Tax Collector, place an insert with the first Tax Billings notifying residents of the 
fraudulent site.  Paul Jadis seconded.  All agreed. 
 
Michele moved to go into nonpublic session at 8:05 pm under RSA 91-A:3 II (a).  Paul Jadis se-
conded and the vote was unanimous.  
 
 Michele Cormier: yes    Paul Jadis: yes  John Turner: yes   
 
Michele Cormier moved to come out of nonpublic session and to seal the non-public minutes at 
8:30 pm John Turner seconded.  All agreed. 
 
Michele Cormier: yes     Paul Jadis: yes  John Turner: yes   
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
       
_________________________  ________________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Chair   John Turner, Selectmen 
 

 
__________________________  _________________________________ 
Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen   Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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